



Sent electronically to:

Teesside@pins.gsi.gov.uk

Anne Holdsworth
DCO Liaison Officer
Land & Business Support

Anne.Holdsworth@nationalgrid.com

Tel: +44 (0)7960 175682

www.nationalgrid.com

6<sup>th</sup> October 2018

Dear Sir/Madam,

Ref: EN010082 – Application by Semcorp Utilities (UK) Limited for an Order Granting Development Consent for the Proposed Tees CCP Project

Examining Authority's Request for Further Information and notification of Report on the Implications for European Sites

This is a further response on behalf of National Grid following discussions with representatives of the Applicant.

Whilst National Grid infrastructure lies within and in close proximity to the order boundary, on 11<sup>th</sup> May 2018 National Grid agreed and signed a Statement of Common Ground with Sembcorp Utilities (UK) Limited that confirmed that Protective Provisions would not be required, as leases between the two parties would be varied and updated to allow for the connections and protection of existing assets.

This remains the National Grid's position and we apologise for any confusion as a result of previous responses.

Yours Faithfully



Anne Holdsworth